
Rotary Club of Canterbury 
 

President:  Geoff Goodban 

President Elect:  Viv Pritchard 

 

Programme for January 2014 

 

1
st
 Wednesday At home with the President – 12 noon -2pm 

 

7
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Ground, 12.30 for 1pm 

   Business meeting      

   Stewards: John Beckett and Ken Beere 

 

 14
th

  Tuesday Evening meeting at the Cricket Ground, 7 for  

    7.30pm 

   Speaker: Dr Becky Parker, Head of Physics, Simon 

  Langton Boys School  

   Host: John Harris 

   Stewards: Roger Bickerton and John Bobba 

 

21
st
 Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Ground, 12.30 for 1pm 

   Speaker:   

   Host:  

   Stewards: Robert Boyd-Howell and Tim Brett 

 

28
th

 Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Ground, 12.30 for 1pm 

   Speaker: Ross Shimmon, Secretary of Col. Holman 

  Stephens Society: Light railways  

   Host:  

   Stewards: Roger Clarke and Gerald Colson 

 

 
Future Dates 

 

5
th

 February Wednesday -Public Speaking Competition at the Guildhall 

 

 

 



Rotary News 
 

Dining Arrangements 

 

If you are bringing guests to lunch or dinner, please note this on the 

attendance list and you will be charged via your dining account.  Do not 

pay cash.  Please note that you will be charged if you haven’t sent in 

your apologies.  Click on the link on the email that will be sent out 

automatically to apologise.  All bookings should be made via the 

website. 

 

Notes from the Vocational Service Committee: 

 

Young Photographer Competition has 130 photos from 65 entrants.  

Joint committee with Forest of Blean and Canterbury Sunrise visited 72 

schools and 11 submitted.  Prizes were awarded in the schools, but an 

exhibition of all entries at the Hospice ~Robertson Centre attracted about 

70 visitors.  This event is likely to be repeated. 

 

Innovation competition for secondary pupils has been organised by 

the Club and is open for entries until 31
st
 March.  Copies of poster 

(designed by Simon Edridge) are available from Brian Dobinson.  Go 

online to Rotary website for more details. 

 

Public speaking competition takes place at the Guildhall on 

Wednesday, 5
th

 February – audience needed! 

 

Visits proposed for 2014 include Thames sailing barge, Cathedral 

stonemasons’ yard, Thames Gateway port and a containership. 

 

Brian Dobinson 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


